
 

 
 

Rodney Collins                                                                                                                    12/2/2008 
Hazardous Substances Scientist 
Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) 
9211 Oakdale Avenue 
Chatsworth, CA 91311 
(via e-mail and U.S. Mail) 
 
Tracy Egoscue and David Bacharowski                                                                                
California Regional Water Quality Control Board Los Angeles Region (RWQCB) 
320 West 4th Street, Suite 200 
Los Angeles, CA 90013 
(via e-mail and U.S. Mail) 
 
cc.  Susan Callery DTSC, Shelly Backlar Friends of the Los Angeles River, David Beckman NRDC, Christina Walsh 
Cleanuprocketdyne dot org, Los Angeles City Council District 12 Councilmember Greig Smith. 
 
Dear Mr. Collins, 
 
Thank you for meeting with us yesterday relating to our concerns of Chemical and 
Radiological contamination at the Corporate Pointe West Hills Property (CPWHP). 
 
We need to fully understand the past operations of the site in order to remedy the Areas 
of Concern (AOC). Atomics International (AI) a division of Rocketdyne, parent of The 
Boeing Company leased space from Thompson Ramo Woolridge (TRW) the original 
owners of the CPWHP. We request the operational records be obtained along with lists of 
radioisotopes used and in what building.  
 
In the book “Rocketdyne – Thirty-Five Years in Power for America” published in 1990, 
Under an AI section on page 40 it states “facilities were also leased from Thompson Ramo 
Woolridge in its complex at Fallbrook Avenue and Roscoe Boulevard. The leased facilities 
housed the division’s Research Department, along with part of the engineering and power 
reactor development departments.” This proves the fact we are dealing with a nuclear 
issue and the results from the RWQCB letter on October 21, 2008 to Mr. Daniel 
Samorano of Raytheon could possibly be contamination from AI and are not to be taken 
lightly.  



 

   
 
The above photos show the publication and it’s excerpts. 
 
This is a great concern to us, as we have seen elevated radionuclides in recent reports. As 
a scientist, you understand that without proper remediation, these isotopes can pose an 
ongoing problem. There are hundreds of gallons leaving this site daily in the form of 
stormwater runoff, dewatering runoff and groundwater springs that impact the Chatsworth 
Reservoir Diversion Tunnel below Hidden Lake draining into the L.A. River. The meeting 
you are arranging with the RWQCB should address this issue and the requested 
documents be present and available to the public at the time of this meeting. 
 
Thank you in advance for all your work on these issues, coordinating your investigations 
with the RWQCB, keeping us informed on associated correspondence and request you 
continue to do so. 
 
Take care, 
 
William Preston Bowling - Founder/Director 
ACME (Aerospace Cancer Museum of Education) 
williamprestonbowling@yahoo.com 
310.428.5085 
http://www.ACMEla.org   
23350 Lake Manor Drive 
Chatsworth, California 
91311 
 


